
 

 

King’s Academy College Park Newsletter Volume 13: 10th June 2022 

Special Edition 
Welcome back after the half term holiday. I hope you all enjoyed the jubilee 
celebrations. The celebrations on Friday 27th May were enjoyed by everyone and 
it was great to see all the children and staff enjoying dressing up in their 
individual decade costumes. Myself included! 
The start to term has been really positive with the children settling quickly. It is 
going to be a very busy half term with induction evenings, transition, sports day 

and just the general business of this half term. 
The newsletter contains lots of important dates and times, please put them in to your diaries. 
Enjoy reading and the pictures of our Jubilee celebrations at KACP. 
 
Take care, Mrs Carlyle 

 

 

We are extremely sorry to say that we have two members of staff leaving us at the end of this 
year. 

Mrs Moran is leaving to 
become a lecturer at the 

Univerity of Winchester and 
to follow her passion of 

developing new teachers and 
coaching students.  

Mrs Pyrcoft is leaving to go 
and work at Admiral Lord 

Nelson School and support 
with their development of 
Maths teaching to ensure a 
smoother transition for its 

pupils.  
Although it is a very sad time for us here at KACP, we are proud  of the amazing roles they have 

both secured, and excited for the next stage of their journeys! 

 

Well done for improving your attendance! 
Infant School Junior School 

Friday 27th May 
93.6% 

Friday 10th June 
93.6% 

Friday 27th May 
94% 

Friday 10th June 
94% 

Year R 
Butterflies 
Honeybees 
Year 1 
Hedgehogs 
Rabbits 
Squirrels 
Year 2 
Snow Leopards 

Year R 
Butterflies 
Ladybirds 
Year 1 
Badgers 
Rabbits 
Squirrels 
 

Year 3 
Redgrave 
Year 4 
Akabusi 
Ennis-Hill 
Year 5  
Fiennes 
Peake 
Year 6  
Carroll 

Year 4 
Ennis-Hill 
Simmonds 
Year 5 
McArthur 
Year 6  
Pankhurst 
Seacole 
 

Attendance 

If a pupil is persistently absent 
(90% attendance) they have 
missed 4 weeks of schooling. 

 
That’s equivalent to a whole unit 

in English or Maths and can create 
huge gaps in their learning which 

may be difficult to catch up, 
creating extra work for everyone. 



 
 

 

Although we didn’t make the paper copy of the News, here are two images of a selection of our 

amazing children taken at our school community Jubilee day that did make the online edition. 
 

 
 

 
 

Thank you to all of you that took part. It really was a day to remember and a 

fantastic celebration! 

A great big thank you to the 

PTA for providing each child at our 

school with a Jubilee medal as a lovely 

keepsake of this memorable day. If you 

would like to join the PTA please email 

friendsofcpljschools@gmail.com 

 

 

/www.portsmouth.co.uk/news/people/37-photos-of-pupils-across-portsmouth-gosport-fareham-and-havant-celebrating-the-queens-platinum-jubilee-3712704
mailto:friendsofcpljschools@gmail.com


 
 

 

Our Uniform Shop with Price and Buckland is now open! 
 

This is available for you to purchase new uniform ready for September. The 
complimentary cardigans and jumpers we ordered for each child will be delivered to 
the school in July and given out to students when they arrive. 

 
Please see the attached flyer from Price & Buckland. All the information regarding 
our new uniform is also on our website. 

 
For guaranteed delivery before September, you need to place an order by 1st August 
2022. Orders placed can be delivered to your home (fee applies) or to the school on 
2 set days each month. 
 

Wednesday 15th June:  Angling Spirit Launch (Selected children only) 
Friday 17th June:    ALNS visit to the school (Year 6) 
 
Monday 20th June:  Year 6 Forest of Bere trip 
Tuesday 21st June:   Year 6 Forest of Bere trip 
Wednesday 22nd June:   Year 6 Watersports trip 
Thursday 23rd June:   Year 6 Watersports trip 
 
Friday 24th June:   INSET – SCHOOL CLOSED 
 

Please note – Monday 27th June is also an INSET day. 

 Date Times Location 

New to EYFS Tuesday 21st June 3.30pm  Infant Hall 

New to EYFS Wednesday 22nd June 3.30pm Infant Hall 

New Year 1 parents Thursday 23rd June 3.30pm and 5pm Infant Hall 

New Year 2 parents Thursday 30th June 3.30pm and 5pm Infant Hall 

New Year 3 parents Tuesday 14th June 3.30pm and 5pm Junior Hall 

New Year 4 parents Tuesday 28th June 3.30pm and 5pm Junior Hall 

New Year 5 parents Thursday 16th June 3.30pm and 5pm Junior Hall 

New Year 6 parents Tuesday 5th July 3.30pm and 5pm Junior Hall 

 
Please remember to attend your child’s new year group meeting! You will find out lots of key information 
about next year, including:  

 Curriculum information – what your child will be learning next year 

 Uniform information 

 Meet your child’s new year team 

 Lunchtimes and timings of the school day 

 Information about kid’s club 

 Reading rewards and incentives 

https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/collegepark


 
 

 

There will also be a free raffle for everyone who attends our parent meetings to win some 
amazing children’s prizes! 

 

 
 

As well as some other exciting prizes for classes or year groups, including:  
 
 
 
 

  
 

Mrs Watson 
Mrs Hoyland 
Mrs Chandler 
Mrs Hudson 
Miss Cooper 

Mrs Snelling 
Miss Lippett 
Miss Stone 
Mrs Corlett 

 

Miss Bell 
Mrs Mihell 
Mrs Hutton 

Mrs Saunders 
 

 

Mr Barry 
Mrs Hynes-Kelly 

Mrs Clark 
Mr Williams 

Mrs Longhurst 
Mrs Chowdhury 

Miss Turner 
Miss Ward 

Mrs van Wyk 
Mr Cusack 

Miss Wright 
Mrs Byrne 

Ms Macdonald 
Miss Dawkins 

Mr Dearing 
Miss Taylor 

 

All children will be mixed as they move into their next year group.  
Each child will be able to choose two friends that they would like to be in their next class.  

This will be taken into consideration when allocating each child to their new class.  
We will also be using our professional judgement, so if we believe a pupil’s choice is not 

appropriate and could be detrimental to their education, we will discuss this with the parents 
before allocating a class. 

Class party! 


